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PRESIDENT CAROL’S THOUGHTS & REPORTS 
 

Greetings Rotarians and Friends 
 

Covid changes 
Changes to Covid restrictions although very welcome, have meant we have to meet new regula-
tions and requirements, we are busily working of our BBQ procedures for Bunnings, Benton’s Sq 
and Mt Martha Village, and at this stage. Bill Cummings still needs 8 people to help with Bun-
ning and a further 8 for Benton’s Square. Please contact him if you can help. 
  We are unsure of exactly when we will be able to resume face to face meetings, but we are 
certain that to attend any hotel, pubs and clubs you will need to be fully vaccinated. We are 
working of a system to manage this information. But it certainly is great to be able to get out 
and about. 
 

Rotary Club meeting last week 
Last week we welcomed Tim Costello to our Zoom meeting which was a great success and  
certainly very interesting and eye opening. We were joined by Rotary members from Mount 
Eliza, Tyabb/Somerville, and Rosebud/Rye Rotary clubs as well several interested people  
who responded to our Facebook invitation. 
 

Tim spoke about ‘Pokies on the Peninsula’ and provided us with some very worrying facts and 
figures. The Mornington Peninsula has the eighth highest expenditure on gambling in the State 
spending $236 per day Brimbank is the highest. Australia has 20% of the world's Pokie machines 
and spends $24 billion on pokies each year. There are 830 pokie machines on the Mornington 
Peninsula in 17 venues and there is a correlation between highest losses and low social  
economic groups. 
 

 We heard that 75% of poker machines run from 9:00 AM to 5:00 AM in pubs, clubs and hotels 
on 24thus catching many opportunist gamblers. The State government receives 12% of its  
revenue from gambling and is thus very reliant on maintaining these machines in pubs and clubs 
and has extended their licences to 2046.  
 

After Tim had provided us with these disturbing facts and figures he told us about his  
organisation the Alliance against Gambling, he stated that aims of the organisation were that; 
 free to air gambling ads are banned  
 donations from gambling organisations to politicians are stopped 
 close poker machine venues by midnight  
 slow the machines down and to have all bids made with $1 bids and to ‘lock in your  

 losses’ which enables the machines to lock you out. 
 

Both Mornington Peninsular and Frankston Councils have joined his organisation. 
 

Tim briefly mentioned Sports Bets although mainly attracting younger men, the daytime ads 
were impacting on children, while women were mainly attracted to the poker machines. There 
are over 3 million Australians affected by gambling in Australia each year.  
 

Club Christmas Party  
 We have booked the Mornington Golf Club for our Christmas function on 9 December this is on 
a  Thursday as it was the only evening available in December.  We have booked for around 60 
people. we have been advised that anyone attending will have to be fully vaccinated.  We will 
keep everyone informed as we get more information.  
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PP Roger Skipsey update 
I had a chat with Roger Skipsey this week and he has finally moved into his new house, he said he very happy to be in a 
home (after 3 months in a caravan) and able to have his family around him for Christmas. 
 

Committee meetings this week 
This week we will be holding our committee meetings, your director will let you know dates and times. Hope you all are 
enjoying your freedom and enjoying this spring weather. There will be no meeting on 1st of November although we are 
trying to set up a sweepstake. Watch this space. 
 

End Polio Now Movie Night Fundraiser 
Our Rotary Peninsula Cluster is supporting the END POLIO fundraiser by going to the movies. Please see the flyer below  
in this Bulletin and support the cause as well as having a great evening out on 3rd December at the  Peninsula Rosebud 
cinema. 
 

Stay well, stay safe and have a great weekend. 

President Carol 



OUR COMMUNITY & CLUB SUPPORTERS, TO WHOM WE ARE VERY GRATEFUL 

 
OCTOBER IS COMMUNITY ECONOMIC DEVELOPOMENT MONTH  

Mon 25 Oct  RCMM Committee meetings  
Wed 27 Oct  Committee Meeting - International & Foundation via Zoom @ 7pm   
 

NOVEMBER IS ROTARY FOUNDATION MONTH  
Mon 1 Nov   No Club Meeting 
Mon 8 Nov   RCMM Club Meeting  - Annual General Meeting @ 6.30pm, then @ 7pm with Speaker, 
    Gary Sanford - History of MM Community Bank and  Community projects that align  
    with RCMM 
Mon 15 Nov  RCMM Club meeting  
Mon 22 Nov  RCMM Committee meetings  
Mon 29 Nov  RCMM Partners Social evening 
 

DECEMBER IS DISEASE PREVENTION & TREATMENT MONTH  
Fri 3 Dec   End Polio Now Fundraising Movie Night (see Flyer on page 2) 
Mon 6 Dec   RCMM Club meeting   
Thurs 9 Dec  RCMM Christmas Party at Mornington Golf Club (tentative)   
Mon 13 Dec  RCMM Board Meeting 
Mon 27 Dec  No Meeting - Christmas break 

THE ROTARY CLUB OF MT. MARTHA Inc. 
Registered No. A 11714V   ABN 46 263 610 778 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
The Annual General Meeting of the Rotary Club of Mount Martha Inc.  

will be held on Monday 8th November 2021 at 6.30 pm via Zoom 



David Crane’s Rotary Journey 
 
David joined Rotary when he was inducted into the Rotary Club of Morwell on 8th August 1974. He  
enjoyed the fellowship and programs and projects and developed a strong commitment to the Rotary 
ideals. When Rotary had a need for another club in the region, David became a Charter Member of the 
Rotary Club of Hazelwood in 1978. Serving on various committees gave him the opportunity to learn 
more of what Rotary is all about with time on Vocational, Club Service and Program Director. 
 
When he became President of the Rotary Club of Hazelwood in 1980-81, he was well prepared.  
In 1988 he was awarded his first Paul Harris Fellowship, presented by the highly regarded Mount Martha 
Rotarian DG Arthur Care. Rotary had become an integral part of his life by 1994 as there were so many 
ways to benefit the local communities and so, after 20 years in Rotary he took on a new challenge and 
was District Chair of NYSF for three years. Rotary and its benefits to the community culminated in David 
becoming District Governor for D9820 (1998/99) and he attended the Rotary International Convention in 
Singapore. A wonderful experience seeing the same commitment of fellow Rotarians from all over the 
world.  
 
David’s other achievements in Rotary include being a “Parliamentarian “at Resolutions Session  
of RI Institute in Townsville (Zones 7(a) and 8(a) in 2000; and in 2001/03 a Member of the District  
Constitution, Resolutions and By-Laws Committee and Chairman of Resolutions Session of RI Institute  
in Melbourne (Zones 7(a) and 8(a). David and Margaret relocated and settled in McCrae and in 2001, 
David transferred his membership to Mount Martha Rotary.  
 
Between 1994 and 2003 he was involved with “Siemens Science Experience” for Youth, and “National 
Engineering Summer School”. As the 2001 District 9820 Delegate to RI Council on Legislation in Chicago 
he attended the RI Convention in San Antonio, Texas in 2001 and was a Member of Training team for  
DG Nominees (Zones 7(a) and 8(a) at RI Institute in Adelaide in 2002. In 2004, District 9820 Delegate  
at RI Council on Legislation in Chicago and attended D9830 Latrobe (Tas) Conference as Personal  
Representative of Rotary International President Jonathan Majiyagbe (RIPPR).  
 
At Mount Martha Rotary, his continued service saw David receive a PHF Sapphire. Then in 2014, then  
DG Tim Moore visited the Club and presented David with a second PHF Sapphire. David’s “Rotary  
Journey” is extraordinary and demonstrates a level of commitment that few others would ever hope to 
achieve.  



Rotary Club of Mount Martha Christmas Raffle 
 

This year the Rotary Club of Mount Martha will be conducting a Christmas Raffle.  The 1st prize is  
a Samsung 65cm 4K TV valued at $1,200, 2nd prize is a $500 Bunnings voucher, 3rd prize is a $400 Ritchies IGA 
and 4th prize is a Christmas Hamper from Mornington Peninsula Hampers (thank you Kate for your generous sup-
port) valued at over $300.   Tickets will be $2 each or 3 for $5.  We are planning to sell 3,000 tickets.   We are  
hoping to raise in excess of $3,500.   
 

All the funds raised will go to the Mount Martha section of the "Peninsula Bay Trail" .  The reasons for this  
decisions are; 1) it is a local project; 2) it links Mount Martha with the other trails; 3) it demonstrates our Club's 
work in Mount Martha and 4) will provide environmental and ecological outcomes.  
 

The draw will be held outside Ritchies IGA at Mount Martha on Wednesday 22nd December. 
 

You may notice on your travels to the Mt Martha Village that the Bendigo Bank, Mount Martha Newsagency and 
IGA Supermarket are selling our tickets also!  
 

My Top 3 ways to sell tickets 
1   Buy them yourself, and put them inside Christmas Cards 
2   Ask a local Retailer to sell them on their counter 
3   Sell them at your Workplace or a friends Workplace 
 
We will put fortnightly updates in the Bulletin to keep all members up to date on how ticket sales are progressing  
Allocation is 2 books per Rotarian to start with. 
 

Electronic Payments can be made to: 
Rotary Club of Mt Martha (Charitable Account) 
BSB  633 000 
ACC  128 102 126 
Don't forget the Raffle and Surname in the Description! 
Note. It may be easier to keep cash yourself and simply make an electronic payment to the Club. 
 

Ticket sales banked to date (23/10/21) have been $933  
and 79 Raffle Books have been issued to date also. 

Keep selling, so we can realise our profit of $3,500 towards the Peninsula Bay Trail. 








